
Public Works Committee 

COMMITTEE REPORT 

 
 

MEETING: Public Works Committee Meeting – 16 Aug 2022 

Present: P8 Mark McClinton, Chair; P1 LeAnn Durfey; P5 Ricky Thurman; P6 David Baskett 
 

Absent: None 

DEPARTMENT: Public Works / Development Services 

STAFF CONTACT: Nick Williams 
     

Agenda Item 4:     Consider Professional Services Agreement for landfill Permit Application  
 

Discussion: A professional services agreement from Biggs and Mathews, Inc. was presented to provide 
for an application for a “Limited Scope Amendment” permit application to recover unused 
air space by expanding the Type IV waste disposal area and thereby extending the life of 
the landfill.       

 

It was noted the increased life of the landfill would be 50+ years depending on the volume 
of waste received.   
 

It was noted the $80,000 cost would be absorbed from the approximately $1.3 million 
landfill fund balance.  

 

Committee Action: Following discussion, a motion was made by Mr. Thurman, seconded by Mrs. Durfey, to 
forward a positive recommendation to the full council for approval of the professional 
services agreement with Biggs and Mathews, Inc. as presented. 

  
Recommendation: The committee voted unanimously to forward a positive recommendation to the full council 

to accept the professional services agreement with Biggs and Mathews, Inc. as presented. 
 
ATTACHMENTS: 

Biggs and Mathews, Inc. – Professional Services Agreement – 2022_08-16 
 

 

 


